 PROFESSIONAL MUNICIPAL MANAGEMENT JOINT INSURANCE FUNDPRIVATE 


OPEN SESSION MINUTES

MEETING – FEBRUARY 24, 2014
984 TUCKERTON ROAD, MARLTON, NJ
EVESHAM TOWNSHIP

2:00 PM

Meeting of Fund Commissioners called to order by Chair Gary LaVenia.  Open Public Meetings notice read into record.

ROLL CALL OF 2014 FUND COMMISSIONERS:

William Cromie, Chairman

Township of Evesham


Present

Richard Brevogel, Secretary

Township of Willingboro

Present
Scott Carew



Township of Moorestown

Present
Jack Layne



Township of Maple Shade

Present

SPECIAL FUND COMMISSIONERS:

Joanne Diggs



Township of Willingboro

Absent



APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:

Executive Director/Administrator

PERMA Risk Management Services







Bradford C. Stokes,







Karen A. Read
Treasurer





Thomas Tontarski

Attorney




Kearns, Reale & Kearns, Esquires








William Kearns, Esquire

Claims Service




Qual Lynx







Kathy Kissane
Safety Director




J.A. Montgomery Risk Control







Glenn Prince
Managed Care Organization


QualCare







Aubrie Vanduyn
Underwriting Manager



Conner Strong & Buckelew








Joseph Hrubash

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: JANUARY 27, 2014 - Open & Closed Minutes. 
MOTION TO APPROVE OPEN & CLOSED MINUTES OF JANUARY 27, 2014:



Moved:

Commissioner Carew



Second:

Commissioner Layne
Vote:
Unanimous 
CORRESPONDENCE: 

NONE
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR: 
EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES LIABILITY 2014/2015 PROGRAM – There are a number of areas members must address to maintain Program Compliance.  Please work with your municipal attorney to complete the Attorney Certification form by the deadline of May 1, 2014.  Executive Director said as you know every two years we need to update our Personnel Manuals and we have sent that information everyone.  The Managers and Supervisor training that must be completed by May 1st as well as Police Chief training. We will be scheduling at least two sessions for Police Chief training for lieutenants and captains.  A notice will be sent out for those sessions we will be conducting.  We will also be scheduling one more Elected Officials training we are working on a date in Evesham in the next month and we will make sure everyone receives a notice regarding this training.
Personnel Manuals – Please visit the MEL webpage – njmel.org – for the updates to personnel policies & procedures manuals.

Managers & Supervisors Training - Employment Practices Risk Management Program also includes mandatory training of management.  There are several classes scheduled in March.  A notice will be sent to all members.

Police Training - Police Chief and a commanding officer must attend a session on employment practices training that takes into consideration the Attorney General’s guidelines for police operations.  The Fund will be scheduling several sessions in the coming months. 

Elected Officials Training Seminars – Every year, the MEL holds training seminars for elected officials and reduces the member’s assessment by $250 for each municipal elected official completing the course by May 1st.  Several sessions have been scheduled.  Please visit the MEL webpage for other scheduled classes – njmel.org.
Employment Practices Liability Help Line - XL Insurance offers access to an employment related Helpline to offer members assistance in employment matters.  Members must have signed up with the helpline to maintain compliance, there is a link on the MEL webpage to sign-up.

2013/2014 PUBLIC OFFICIALS/ELECTED ON-LINE TRAINING SEMINARS – Executive Director said while the MEL continues to recommend that public officials attend a training class, the MEL is also making available an on-line training program for local elected officials, the  municipal manage/administrator, authority commissioners and authority executive directors to earn their $250 training credit.  To receive credit, the program must be completed by May 1, 2014.  Please follow the steps in the attached instruction sheet on (Page 11).  Executive Director said the Elected Officials training should be completed every year if you want to receive the $250 credit on your assessment bill.  We encourage everyone to take advantage of the training.  
2014 MEL & MRHIF Educational Seminar: Executive Director said the 4th annual seminar is scheduled for Friday, April 11th, beginning at 9:00 am at the Crowne Plaza, 390 Forsgate Drive, Monroe NJ 08831, Turnpike Exit 8A.  The seminar qualifies for an extensive list of Continuing Educational Credits including CFO/CMFO, Public Works, Clerks, Insurance Producers and Purchasing Agents.  There is no fee for employees and insurance producers associated with MEL and MR HIF members as well as personnel who work for service companies that are engaged by MEL member JIFs and MR HIR and HIFs.  The enrollment form was included on page 12 of the agenda.
1099 REQUIREMENTS – Executive Director said per the Internal Revenue Code when issuing payments to vendors, a JIF, HIF or Insurance Commission must have the Employer Identification Number (EIN) before issuing a check.  We recommend the board establish a policy that payments only be processed to vendors with a W-9 on file in the Fund office.  Executive Director said if we do not have a 1099 on file we will not be able to release checks until the 1099 form is received.
INCLEMENT WEATHER PROCEDURE – Executive Director said as a reminder, PERMA has instituted a procedure for commissioners to confirm whether or not a meeting has been canceled.  The Executive Director will discuss with the Fund Chairperson if the meeting should be canceled.  In the event of an early morning or evening meeting(s), Perma will provide a recorded message indicating the status of the meeting.  The recorded message can be obtained by calling the Fund’s main number (201) 881-7632 at any time of the day or night.

MEL Bulletins 14-01 – Executive Director said enclosed on page 13 of the agenda is MEL Bulletin 14-01 that lists all of the Coverage bulletins for 2014.  They are now available on the MEL’s website, www.njmel.org. Underwriting Manager said on pages 13 and 14 are the MEL Bulletins 14-01 that was mailed out to all fund commissioners and fund professionals.  All of the bulletins listed are now on the MEL website with the exception of the property as we are still finalizing the property quote.  We have a new bulletin that provides guidelines on entering into shared services contracts.  This was requested by MEL membership and approved by the coverage committee.  Executive Director said shared services bulletin was a popular request we received from various risk managers we think folks will find this useful.  
LEAGUE ARTICLE – Attached is an article from the League Magazine that details the on line resources available on the MEL’s web site, NJMEL.ORG (Page 18).  Executive Director said this is an interesting article regarding the MEL website written by Dave Grubb and Chris Botta Executive Director encouraged everyone to take a look at the article.
2014 PRIMA Conference – In the past, the PMM JIF has authorized the attendance of Board Members at the annual risk management conference for the purpose of attending seminars.   The next PRIMA Convention will take place in Long Beach California from June 8 – 11.  Resolution 14-7 Authorizing Advanced Travel Expenses for Authorized Official Travel is enclosed on Page 18 of the agenda.  Executive Director said there is an early bird registration where you will receive a discount if your register before March 15th.  

.

Motion to Adopt Resolution 14-7 Authorizing advanced Travel and Related Expenses for Attendance of members at the Annual Risk Management Conference:
Motion:

Commissioner Carew
Second:

Commissioner Layne
Vote:


4 Ayes, 0 Nays
DUE DILIGENCE REPORTS:  Included in the agenda were the Financial Fast Track, Pure Loss Ratio Report, Claims Analysis by Fund Year, Claims Activity Report, Lost Time Frequency Report, Interest Rate Summary Comparison Report, and Regulatory Compliance Report. 
Executive Director reviewed the Financial Fast Track and said the statutory surplus is showing a strong $879,000.  We received revised numbers from the actuary and received a substantial spike  in 2013 to our benefit.  Executive Director reviewed the Expected Loss Ration Analysis and said the we are at 3.78% where the actuary had us targeted at 1.16% which is a little high due to property claims and auto liability claims.
Executive Director said in the bills list this month there are the safety incentive checks that were awarded to the towns.  We strongly encourage the towns to use this towards safety related items.  

Executive Director's Report Made Part of Minutes.

ATTORNEY: 
Fund Attorney said we are trying to set up a date in Evesham to conduct a Public Officials training program.  We would like to get this completed sometime in March so we will get together and decide on a date.  Fund Attorney said he will share legal alerts with the members from time to time as he receives them.  If the members have any questions regarding these alerts please feel free to contact Mr. Kearns or your town attorney.
TREASURER: 


Payment Of February 2014 Vouchers Resolution 14-8
	Fund Year 2013
	  10,085.17

	Fund Year 2014
	158,618.03

	Total
	168,703.20


MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 14-8 VOUCHER LIST FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY AS SUBMITTED 
Motion:

Commissioner Layne
Second:

Commissioner Brevogel
Vote:


4 Ayes – 0 Nays
Confirmation of Claims Payments/Certification of Claims Transfers for the Month of January 2014:
	2010
	1,091.15

	2011
	65,537.73

	2012
	14,166.68

	2013
	72,173.75

	2014
	7,272.93

	TOTAL
	160,242.21


Treasurer's Report Made  Part of Minutes.

UNDERWRITNG MANAGER REPORT: Underwriting Manager reported certificates issued for the period 09/03/13 to 01/19/14 included in the agenda for review.  
SAFETY DIRECTOR:  
REPORT: Safety Director reported the SIP Program packets have been distributed and asked if the towns would return their packets to the Safety Director’s office.  There are also a number of training opportunities included in the agenda packet.  If anyone would like to attend these training opportunities please let us know.  Fast Track to Safety is a wonderful opportunity for employees to accomplish a variety of training in quick period of time.  
Safety Director said on February 14, 2014 we did a loss control visit at the public works department and we met with the fire district.

Monthly Activity Report/Agenda Made Part of Minutes.

MANAGED CARE: 
 
REPORT: January report included for information. Report indicated 11 new injury requiring medical management and a savings of 69% for January.  Ms. Vanduyn reported on the 2013 Stewardship Report that was distributed to all members.

Executive Director asked if Qual-Care is looking into the Occupational Medical facilities to use throughout the area since they are very competitive price wise and their hours of operations are usually 9am – 9pm.  Ms. Vanduyn said this is something they can definitely take look into.  

  



Monthly Activity Report Part of Minutes.
CLAIMS ADMINISTRATOR: 
REPORT:  Claims Manager’s reported on the 2013 Stewardship Report.   The balance of Claims Manger report was for closed session.
Report Part of Minutes.
RESOLUTION - EXECUTIVE SESSION FOR CERTAIN SPECIFIED PURPOSES:  PERSONNEL - SAFETY & PROPERTY OF PUBLIC LITIGATION




Moved:

Commissioner Layne
Second:

Commissioner Brevogel



Vote:


Unanimous

MOTION TO RETURN TO OPEN SESSION:

Moved:

Chairman Brevogel
Second:

Commissioner Layne



Vote:


Unanimous

MOTION TO APPROVE CLAIM PAYMENTS AS DISCUSSED IN EXECUTIVE SESSION:




Moved:

Commissioner Brevogel
Second:

Commissioner Layne



Roll Call Vote:

4 Ayes – 0 Nays
OLD BUSINESS:

NONE

NEW BUSINESS:

Commissioner Layne asked if there were any policies on medical examinations for crossing guards.  Safety Director said he can provide some guidelines on the MSI website including 40A requirements. Executive Director said there is also annual training available for crossing guards.  
A discussion ensued regarding coverages for the Recreation Department and also insurance requirements for a proposed vendor food truck on the Maple Shade Township Green Acres field.  Attorney Kearns said if they are a vendor selling goods and making money they should have their own insurance coverage.  If the vendor was there only for a special event the township was holding then that case would be different from a vendor selling goods all the time for a profit. Attorney Kearns said a Recreation organization is covered by the JIF because the town exercises control over the organization.  If it is an outside sports organization then they would need their own coverage.  The Underwriting Manager said to submit these coverage questions to him in writing he would review and get back to Commissioner Layne with coverage information.
Commissioner Carew asked about township liability regarding snow plowing on corners that are bus stops.  Attorney Kearns said that the town could be liable for a slip and fall if they are plowing snow onto corners where there are bus stops.   Attorney Kearns said he does a program on snow and ice liability for the University of Wisconsin School of Engineering and generally if you have created the dangerous condition you can be held liable.
PUBLIC COMMENT:


NONE

MOTION TO APPROVE CLOSED MINUTES OF JANUARY 27, 2014:



Moved:

Commissioner Carew




Second:

Commissioner Brevogel

Vote:
Unanimous 

MOTION TO ADJOURN MEETING:

Moved:

Commissioner Cromie
Second:

Commissioner Brevogel



Vote:


Unanimous

MEETING ADJOURNED:  
3:15pm

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: March 24, 2014



     Evesham Township 2:00PM 
Karen A. Read, Assisting Secretary for

richard brevogel, SECRETARY
February 24, 2014
1
PMM OPEN Minutes


